

January 23, 2019

Dr. John B. Boone
Dean of Institutional Effectiveness,
Accreditation, and Research/Accreditation Liaison
Wake Technical Community College
Southern Wake Campus
9101 Fayetteville Road
Raleigh, NC 27603-5696

Dear Dr. Boone:

Thank you for your letter of November 26, 2018, notifying the Commission of the intent to offer the certificate in Mammography, effective August 15, 2019. The certificate will be under the umbrella of the existing Associate in Applied Science (A.A.S.) in Medical Sonography. Your letter notes the college does not believe the program requires a substantive change prospectus.

## We acknowledge the information.

Determinations of significant departure are the responsibility of the institution; the Commission will not make those determinations on the institution's behalf. If you determine a new program is not a significant departure, do not submit any information to the Commission. The Commission does not accept notification of new programs and, if the institution determines a new program is a significant departure, then a prospectus and approval prior to implementation are required.

Sincerely.

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/MAC:efk

cc: Dr. William C. Aiken, Interim President

Dr. Larry L. Earvin